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DATE: March 7, 199S 

TO: Air Pollution Control Board 

SUBJECT: Adoption of Amendments to Regulation XIV - Title V Operating Permits 

SUMMARY: 

Regulation XIV was adopted by the Board on January 19, 1994, to establish the District's 
regulatory authority for implementing the federal operating permits program required by Title V 
of the federal Clean Air Act It was submitted to the Air Resources Board (ARB) in March, 
1994, and by the ARB to the federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) for approval in 
April, 1994. EPA found the submittal complete but in August, 1994 determined it was not 
approvable. The proposed amendments address issues identified by EPA The amendments 
affect the applicability of the permit Regulation, procedures for issuing and modifying Title V 
permits, content of permits, and timelines for taking action on permit applications. The 
amendments do not add any substantive emission control requirements. 

Amended Regulation XIV primarily affects sources having the potential to emit 50 or more tons 
per year of volatile organic compounds or oxides of nitrogen, or 100 or more tons per year of 
oxides of sulfur, carbon monoxide, fine particulate matter (10 microns or less), lead or any 
other regulated pollutant It also affects sources having the potential to emit 10 or more tons 
per year of any federal huardous air pollutant listed in the federal Clean Air Act or 25 or more 
tons per year of any combination of such hazardous air pollutants, and specified sources 
subject to any federal New Source Performance Standard or National Emission Standard for 
Hazardous Air Pollutants. 

The District anticipates that EPA will grant interim approval of the amended Regulation. 
However, EPA has proposed revisions to its current regulations. These revisions will likely 
not be final until late 199S. Following EPA's interim approval, the District will have two years 
to conform to EPA's revised regulations and to resolve any issues. The District will be 
required to proceed with implementation of the program under EP A's expected interim 
approval and current regulations. 

The District has worked closely with affected businesses and the military in developing the 
propo� changes. They are supportive of the changes. 

The proposed amendments are consistent with the Board's direction of February 2, 1993, 
which delayed implementation of new or amended District regulations unless specifically 
ordered by federal or state law or requested by business or for which a socio-economic impact 
assessment is not required. The proposed amendments are consistent with that direction 
because they are necessary to bring Regulation XIV into conformance with current federal law. 
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